
                                                               PILLATON PARISH COUNCIL  

                        Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting 7/2/2023


ATTENDANCE Cllrs, Dolley, Bunkum, Warne, Ley, Johnson, Moore and Floyd. 

APOLOGIES   None

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  none. 

PUBLIC FORUM

There were no members of the public present. 

MINUTES 

The minutes of 3rd January 2023 Council meeting were accepted unanimously.

MATTERS ARISING

PLAYING FIELD

a) The Chairman informed the Council that after various enquiries regarding safety 
inspections of play equipment the most attractive candidate was ROSPA who would carry 
out an annual inspection for some £100. The Council resolved to employ ROSPA in the 
future.

b) Councillor Johnson reported that the Playing Field Support Group (PFSG) had applied 
for a grant of £6,500 and this together with funds already held would largely meet an order 
to Kompan Ltd for new equipment, leaving a shortfall of some £200 which would be raised 
within the Village. Thereafter it was assumed that the PFSG would become dormant.

MAYOR FOR CORNWALL

Four Councillors arranged to attend the public meeting at Liskeard to gather more 
information regarding the proposal for a Mayor for Cornwall.

PLANNING APPLICATION

None.

BLOCKAGE OF TRACK

The Council accepted they could take no action regarding the blockage of the track 
leading down the hill towards Clapper bridge because it was on private land.

DEBRIS ON THE ROAD IN BARTON MEADOW

The Council requested the Clerk to report to Cornwall Highways the mud on the road in 
Barton Meadow

FINANCE

The Council agreed the following payment; £24.99 to Mrs C. Hoskin for weed killer.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS	 

The Chairman thanked Councillor Bunkum for cutting the hedge at the playing field at no 
cost to the parish.

The Council agreed to request a visit from Tamar Bridge Tolls group to learn of proposed 
objections to continued tolls.

Councillor Johnson volunteered to represent the Council in the future on the friends of St 
Odulph support group. 

The Council considered, that the sign on the playing field gate stating that children must 
be supervised would in no manner deter teenagers from using the field and hence did not 
require alteration. 


Chairman Mr. Dolley...................................................


 



